
COPPER MOUNTAIN LANDFILL 

MUNICIPAL SOLID WASTE LANDFILL 

Yuma County, Arizona  

Pursuant to Arizona Administrative Code (AAC), Title 18, Chapter 9, Article 1, the Director of 

the Arizona Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ) intends to issue an amended Aquifer 

Protection Permit (APP) to Copper Mountain Landfill, Inc., for the Copper Mountain Landfill. 

Copper Mountain Landfill is located at 34853 East County 12th St., Wellton, Arizona 85356. 

This notice commences a 30-day written public comment period from February 11, 2021 

to March 13, 2021. 

The Copper Mountain Landfill is a municipal solid waste landfill operated by Republic Services, 

Inc.  This amendment proposes to modify Aquifer Protection Permit (APP) No. 102600 to add 

eight (8) additional surface impoundments for the disposal and evaporation of non-hazardous 

industrial liquids. The current APP authorizes the disposal and evaporation of landfill leachate and 

non-hazardous industrial liquid wastes in two permitted ponds. 

The complete record is available at the ADEQ Phoenix Office at 1110 West Washington Street 

and may be reviewed from 8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday through Friday, excluding State 

holidays. To arrange an appointment to review this record at ADEQ, contact the ADEQ Records 

Center at (602) 771-4380. 

ADEQ invites all interested persons to submit written comments concerning the proposed 

development. All written comments must be signed by the person making the comments and 

include his/her name and address. All comments must be submitted to ADEQ post-marked by 

the close of the public period on March 13, 2021. Submit your comments to: 

Michelle Ogburn 

Arizona Department of Environmental Quality 

Solid Waste Unit 

1110 West Washington Street 

Phoenix, Arizona  85007  

ADEQ will review all written comments. If the Director finds sufficient degree of public interest 

in the facility plan application, or he finds that a hearing might clarify one or more issues involved 

in the facility plan approval, the Director will schedule a public hearing on this matter. 

ADEQ will take reasonable measures to provide access to department services to individuals with 

limited ability to speak, write or understand English and/or to those with disabilities. Requests for 

language interpretation, ASL interpretation, CART captioning services or disability 

accommodations must be made at least 48 hours in advance by contacting Ian Bingham, Title VI 
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Nondiscrimination Coordinator at 602-771-4322 or Bingham.Ian@azdeq.gov. Teleprinter services 

are available by calling 7-1-1 at least 48 hours in advance to make necessary arrangements. 

 

ADEQ tomará las medidas razonables para proveer acceso a los servicios del departamento a 

personas con capacidad limitada para hablar, escribir o entender inglés y / o para personas con 

discapacidades. Las solicitudes de servicios de interpretación de idiomas, interpretación ASL, 

subtitulados de CART, o adaptaciones por discapacidad deben realizarse con al menos 48 horas 

de anticipación contactando a Ian Bingham, Coordinador de Anti-Discriminación del Título VI al 

602-771-4322 o Bingham.Ian@azdeq.gov. Los servicios de teleimpresores están disponibles 

llamando al 7-1-1 con al menos 48 horas de anticipación para hacer los arreglos necesarios. 




